
A MESSAGE FROM THE EDITOR 
 

Good Morning from Oregon, 
 

The Bible regards a long life and old age as a blessing from God.  The theme 

for this issue of PNN comes from Psalm 92 vs 14:  In old age they shall pro-

duce fruit; they are always green and full of sapé  In our modern culture grow-

ing old is definitely not in vogue ï indeed, many people go to great lengths and 

expense in an effort to ñstay young as long as you can.ò  Many picture older 

adults as people who whine, recline, and decline.  Make no mistake about it, 

growing old is a time of diminishment and of loss.  However, there are many 

older adults ï and we all know examples of them ï who though older in chron-

ological age chose to shine!   
 

In this issue of PNN you will find several articles written along the theme,       

In old age they shall bear fruit.  These include:   

o  POAMN Presidentôs Reflection by Michele Hendrix 

        o  MEMO FROM MEMBERSHIP by Rev. Mike Fonfara 

        o  THE CORVALLIS O.K. CHORALE by Collene Voll 

        o WHAT MAKES F.I.S.H. SWIM? by Del Hawkins  

        o  OLDER ADULTS ï A Hidden Treasure by Dr. Charles Arn 

        o  SCRIPTURE PASSAGES FOR OLDER ADULT MINISTRY by Rev. 

 William D. Sperry 

Each article is a sharing of wisdom by someone who has a life-long passion for 

ministering with, to, and for older adults.    
 

This issue also contains several other articles designed to tease your thoughts:   

o WHO AM I TO JUDGE ï A Contemplative View by Rev. Wesley 

 Lachman 

o  THE PRODIGAL CHURCH by Rev. Sandra Larson  

        o  CRABBY OLD MAN ï A heartfelt poem by an unknown old man 
 

We hope this information inspires you to come, and join in, with all of us at 

POAMN. 
 

PNN is your newsletter.  We need you to send us short notes about things you 

have done, and ideas that your group has found to work.  Many older adults are 

in our Congregations.  By the power of God, plus our faithfulness, and our 

warmth, we can reach out.  
 

Thanks be to God!  
 

Quentin Holmes / Marcola, OR  
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POAMN PRESIDENTôS REFLECTION 
 

ñBearing Fruit in Old Ageò from my perspective has to do with the natural expressions 

of the ñFruit of the Spiritò in daily living and spiritual growth in oneôs heart.  If we are 

the same person today that we were 10 years ago, then we have stagnated.  Godôs use 

of older people in the Bible is still a model for us today.  That they still bring forth fruit 

in all duties of holy obedience are promised unto them even in old age.  Constancy is 

an ingredient in the obedience Christ requires.  Aging can make other things decay, but 

it can also make a Christian flourish.    
 

The Psalmist sees his advancement in age as continued opportunity to show others 

God's strength, though perhaps in different circumstances than he did when he was a young man.  For most of 

us, there is still much to do at 65, 75, 85, and even 90+, and there are plenty of us to do it.  We must be princi-

pled examples in what we model.  When outward strength fades, show inner spiritual strength, and let it in-

crease.  We are, and we always have been, a great deal more than our bodies.  Instead of thinking of this as a 

time of diminishment we must redirect our thinking and turn it into a time of continued development.  
 

According to the latest Census Bureau report, there are now more Americans age 65 and older than at any oth-

er time in U.S. history.  People over sixty-five, even those with chronic illnesses, may live another thirty years, 

unarguably a significant portion of their lifespan.  If an individual takes care of themselves throughout their 

younger years, there is no reason to believe they cannot maintain their usual quality of life throughout old age, 

barring individual predispositions for various risk factors.  Overall, the new services available to older adults 

and the elderly offer a wide variety of lifestyle choices.  Older adults are now living longer and enjoying these 

additional years more. 
 

Older adults account for record shares of the populations of the United States and most developed countries.  

Some 39 million Americans, or 14.1% of the U.S. population, are 65 and older.  The share of the worldôs pop-

ulation that is 65 and older is the product of dramatic advances in medical science and public health.  ñFutureò 

and ñchoiceò are two key words emerging for the elderly of today, and even more so for the elderly of tomor-

row.  In large part, due to the recent advances in medicine, todayôs elderly face a longer and healthier future.  

And with continued vigilance, we can expect further improvements for the elderly in years to come.  The thing 

to remember is that POAMN needs you and so do your local churches and communities.  There are many dif-

ferent things to do by different people of different ages with different abilities and opportunities.  Find a place 

to your use gifts, talents, treasures, skills, and service.  This is your opportunity to ñbear fruit even in old age!ò 
 

Remember to register for the 2015 POAMN/ARMSS Conference in Albuquerque, New Mexico on October 13

-16, 2015, and renew your membership at www.poamn.org.  Come and join us! 
 

Until next timeéBlessings, 
 

Michele Hendrix 

 

 
Those we love donôt go away, 

They walk beside us every day. 

 

Unseen, unheard, but always near, 

Still loved, still missed, and very dear. 
 

                - - Author Unknown 
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MEMO FROM MEMBERSHIP 
 

New Members Wanted! 

 

PNN Readers, 
 

How do you know that you are old?  Does a peek in the mirror tell you?  Does 

your morning struggle to awaken muscles and bones give you a hint?  Perhaps 

your gray hairs and wrinkles declare your status.  Still, how can you be sure that 

you are getting old? 
 

The truth about this question is this.  Every person must decide for themselves 

when they start living old. 
 

Some people live old when they are thirty, forty, fifty, or more.  Philosopher and author Carew Papritz puts 

this fact this way: ñOld is old at any age.  Old is when you quit asking questions about this, that, and every-

thing.  Old is when you forget how to love ï or worse, simply donôt care.  Old is when you donôt want to 

dance anymore.  Old is when you donôt want to learn anything new except how to be old.  Old is when people 

tell you that you are old ï and you believe them.ò  You choose when you consider yourself old! 
 

POAMN does not encourage people to live old.  In fact, we encourage people who may have advanced years 

to find vitality, interest, positive thinking, friendship, and exciting faith.  This POAMN service to older adults, 

their families, their ministries, and people engaged in local older adult ministries keeps getting better each 

year.  We enliven those whom we serve. 
 

POAMN needs more members.  Our ministry keeps expanding.  There is plenty of room in our organization 

for enthusiastic, energetic, and able members.  Please visit our website at www.poamn.org to see what we do 

and where you might fit in if interested. 
 

If you need more membership information or answers to your questions, contact me directly at mikefon-

fara@tambabay.rr.com.  It will be time well invested.  

 

Rev. Mike Fonfara, HR 

Membership Committee Chair 

 

 
 

 

 

THE VOICE 
 

A voice is in the wind I do not know; 

A meaning is on the face of the high hills 

Whose utterance I cannot comprehend 

A something is behind them: that is God. 
 

                                 - - George MacDonald 

 
 

 

Do not wait for leaders.  Do it alone, person to person. 
 

      - - Mother Teresa 
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THE CORVALLIS       .K. CHORALE 
 

                             ñDedicated to bringing the sunshine of Godôs love to others through music.ò 

                                                             By Colene Voll / Corvallis, Oregon 

 

[Editorôs Note:  On Monday June 29th, the Corvallis O.K. Chorale gave an afternoon performance at United 

Presbyterian Church in Albany, Oregon.  It was an uplifting and patriotic event by folks who are mostly retir-

ees. Their inspirational story deserves to be shared with POAMNôs nation-wide audience.] 

 

After a 33-year career as an award-winning choral director, Gordon Tjernlund retired from full-time teaching 

in 1983.  That same year, he founded the Corvallis senior adult choir with the stated purposes of outreach, 

ministry, and fellowship.  After considering names like Saints Alive, Keen Agers, and Singing Seniors, Tjern-

lund chose The O.K. Chorale.  The name was 

punned from the name of the popular Western 

locale, the O.K. Corral in Tombstone, Arizona.  

Taking Western dress as a theme, ñO.K.ò was 

reinterpreted as, ñOlder Kidsò and ñcorralò was 

spelled, ñChoraleò ï not a circle of wagons but a 

circle of singers!  
 

Tjernlund directed the O.K. Chorale from Sep-

tember 1983 thru June 2006 - a total of 23 sea-

sons.  Barbara Manbeck, retired nurse and 

church choir director, took over the leadership of 

the group for the next three seasons from the fall 

of 2006 through the spring of 2009.  Since 2009, 

the O.K. Chorale has been headed up by Colene 

Voll (B.A. Mus. '68, UNC-G) and husband Ron 

who plays guitar in the newly-formed string 

band that accompanies many favorite selections.  

Because there are so many other groups named 

O.K. Chorale in the U.S., Colene found it neces-

sary to expand the name to The Corvallis O.K. 

Chorale.  Each season, singers are recruited 

from area churches and senior centers - member-

ship averages around 24 singers.  Currently, the 

Corvallis O.K. Chorale membership includes 

experienced choral directors, instrumentalists, 

and soloists whose talents give depth and variety 

to performances.  
 

The first song on every program is the warm-up 

invocation, Dona Nobis Pacem [Grant us 

Peace].  While Gospel songs are an essential 

part of the Corvallis O.K. Choraleôs repertoire, 

other selections include patriotic music, show 

tunes, senior musicals, traditional love songs, 

Western songs, Irish tunes, camp songs, and mu-

sic the singers learned back in their school days.  

(Continued on page 5) 

PROGRAM (June 29, 2015) 
United Presbyterian Church, Albany, OR 



In recent years, the Chorale has focused on the resonant singing of unaccompanied hymns and other four-part 

a cappella arrangements.  Other selections rely on piano accompaniment with violin played by Pam Sorensen.  

However, much of the time the Chorale sings along with the 5-member Just O.K. String Band that only plays 

with the Corvallis O.K. Chorale. 
 

Each season, September ï June, the Corvallis O.K. Chorale puts on some 20 programs.  Most of the programs 

are given at local area care facilities, churches, Senior Centers, and Imagine Coffee, a favorite venue in Corval-

lis, Oregon.  During the groupôs 32 seasons, the O.K. Chorale has sung for various community events includ-

ing Memorial Day & Veteransô Day ceremonies, the Corvallis Parks & Recreationôs Festival of Lights, the Or-

egon State University Memorial Union Holiday Craft Fair, AARP local functions, Linn-Benton Retired Senior 

Volunteer Program (RSVP) events, the Benton County Fair, Holidays at the Capitol concerts in Salem, and the 

State of Oregon Celebration. 
 

Fellowship among the singers is a regular part of the Corvallis O.K. Chorale.  Throughout the year we gather 

for weekly lunch or snacks at a local coffee shop, where we share from our lives and just have a lot of fun!  

We find we have a lot in common ï the average age of our performers is about 72 years.  At special times, in-

cluding milestone birthdays, we gather for celebrations ï with food, of course!  
 

Yet itôs when we see the smiles and hear the voices singing from our audiences (especially those in memory 

care) that we know weôve accomplished the purpose of our motto: Dedicated to bringing the sunshine of 

Godôs love to others through music.  People keep telling us, ñWe never hear those songs anymoreò, or ñI re-

member all the words from when I learned them years agoò, and ñKeep doing what youôre doing.ò  All our 

hearts are deeply touched and filled with joy and gratitude.  ñHow can I keep from singing!ò 

 

 

 

Life isnôt about waiting for the storms to pass. 

Itôs about learning to dance in the rain. 

                                            - - Author Unknown 

 

 

(Continued from page 4) 
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THE CORVALLIS O.K. CHORALE at Corvallis Manor  ï  a skilled nursing facility in Corvallis, OR   
(Photo courtesy of Roberta Beck)                                                       


